
Public Transit Advisory Council 

Meeting Minutes of February 29, 2024 

Decisions and commitments in bold italic type 

PTAC Members in attendance:  Stephanie Carver, Larry Allen, Maddie Jensen, Andrew Clark, 

Jess Maurer, Tim Cowan, Eamonn Dundon, Chris Hall, Paul Towle, Erin Binghalib, Dana Knapp, 

Katherine Freund, David Landry, Jonathan Labonte, Rebecca Grover, Duane Scott, Amanda 

Dioszeghy, Josh Caldwell, Sandy Buchanan, Greg Jordan, Chad Heid, Omolola Achuba, Cheryl 

Harkins, Cole Cochrane. 

Others in attendance:  Ryan Neale, Jennifer Grant, Dale Doughty, and Lori Brann from 

MaineDOT.  Tom Reinauer from York County Community Action. 

Ryan Neale called the meeting to order at 12:32 and informed participants that the meeting 

was being recorded.  Meeting minutes, recordings, presentations, membership listings, and 

reports can be found here:  https://www.maine.gov/mdot/transit/ptac/  

Welcome and Introductions:  Ryan Neale introduced himself and other MaineDOT staff.  He 

expressed that Commissioner Van Note was unable to attend, but will try to attend future 

meetings.  PTAC members and others introduced themselves.   

Approve January 2023 minutes:  Ryan said that a majority of the membership needed to be in 

attendance to approve, and since that was the case, asked for a motion to approve the 

minutes.  Jess motion to approve, seconded by Tim.  None opposed, minutes approved. 

Review New PTAC Membership Requirements, Roles, and Responsibilities:  Ryan reviewed 

new legislation on the PTAC membership, roles, and responsibilities.  He presented a slide on 

changes from the last legislative session.  One new requirement is that the members need to 

elect a chair and vice-chair.  Ryan explained that some seats are vacant due to rules imposed by 

the Secretary of State’s office which manages the Council membership.  Later in the meeting 

members will be able to elect the new Chair and Vice-Chair.   

The legislation created new, required seats.  The new chair and vice-chair will set the meetings 

in the future and create agendas, with MaineDOT staffing the meeting.  The Council will be 

responsible for the biennial report to the Legislature.  The next report is due by March, 2025.  

An additional new requirement is that the Council will meet 3 times per year.  The bylaws need 

to be updated to match the updated legislation.  

MaineDOT updates: 

• L/A to Portland commuter bus service:  Focus on workforce transportation.  Service 

from 5-11 M-F, shorter hours on weekends.  MaineDOT received proposals and will 

begin to score those shortly.  Service to begin June 2024.  Question:  Will the route be 

flexible, depending on rider input?  Answer:  DOT will work with selected provider to 

https://www.maine.gov/mdot/transit/ptac/


make reasonable changes upon evaluation of how the route is performing.  Keep cities 

in the loop about changes, this is a pilot and review will be ongoing on the performance.  

Meant to be a connection between the two urban locations that connect to other 

existing services.  Funded with state funds for now, could be eligible for federal funds at 

a later date. 

• Transit Bus Electrification:  Consultant has completed fleet transition plans for 8 

agencies.  Four more in development.  Low-No grant opportunity announced on 

February 8.  Will use consultant support to develop worthy grant application for 

statewide transit infrastructure and vehicles. 

• GTFS Flex:  GIS mapping for on-demand transit routes.  Winning bidder was AECOM and 

a contract is in process to begin this work. 

• Workforce Transportation Pilot:  ARPA funds $5M total, $3M awarded so far, more 

projects to be under contract soon.  Good opportunity.  Jonathan Labonte offered that 

he has heard good things from a manufacturer in his area.  Project allowed MaineDOT 

to be more engaged in this type of service. 

• GO Maine:  Re-launched in 2022, consultant, MTA, MaineDOT very engaged in the re-

launch and seems to be successful with quantifiable accomplishments such as VMT 

reduction, trip reduction, and CO2 reduction.  11,000 current members.   

Chair/Vice Chair Nomination:  Greg nominated Chad as Chair and Josh as Vice Chair.  Seconded 

by Jonathan.  Chad willing to accept nomination as chair.  Josh willing to accept vice chair.  

Unanimous vote by attendees, Chad Heid new PTAC Chair and Josh Caldwell is Vice Chair.  

Meeting facilitation transferred from Ryan to Chad after the vote. 

Roundtable:   

Chad:  will use doodle poll to identify new meeting dates for upcoming PTAC meetings 

Greg:  First and last meeting of PTAC.  Will be moving to city of Portland as an assistant City 

Manager.  Will miss being a part of the PTAC.  Hopes his seat will stay with Metro. 

Chad:  Thanks, Greg, for your service.  Good luck in new role. 

Public Comment:  None 

Motion to adjourn by Tim, seconded by Steph.  Adjourned by Chad Heid, 1:23 pm. 

 

 

 

 


